
LIMESTONE COUNTY COMMISSION, APRIL 3, 2023 

WORK SESSION MINUTES 

 
The Limestone County Commission reconvened the meeting from March 20, 2023 at 9:00 
a.m. today at the Clinton Street Courthouse Annex, 100 South Clinton Street, Athens, 
Alabama.  
 
Present:  Daryl Sammet, Danny Barksdale, Derrick Gatlin, and LaDon Townsend. Absent:  
None.  Chairman Collin Daly presided. 
 
Ms. Sherri Lynn Clark addressed the Commission about the Athens Limestone Hospital 
Wellness Center swimming pool closing, and she thanked the Commission for the 
involvement in keeping the pool open.  
 
Mr. Steven Clark expressed concern to the Commission about the new garbage cans and 
requested a smaller garbage can. Mr. Clark also requested that potholes be repaired on 
Liberty Lane. 
 
Mr. Jeff Cassell addressed the Commission with concerns about the new trash cans and 
the Recycling program in the County. 
 
Mr. Rick Yadach, Mr. Wes Addison, Ms. Mary Ann Jacobs, and Mr. Johnny Cornellson 
addressed the Commission with concerns with Phase 3 construction in WindGate 
subdivision and Ferguson Lane. 
 
Items were discussed for today’s commission meeting. 
 
Engineer Massey explained that as to the  Phase 3 construction in WindGate Subdivision 
that the County can’t put requirements on the State DOT. Engineer Massey also stated 
that they would address the one way in and one way out issue of the WindGate 
subdivision during the Phase 3 construction. 
 
Engineer Massey stated that the County has begun garbage collection today, and that 
paving as begun on Carter Rd.  
 
Recessed until 9:45 a.m. 
 
 


